
NARFE CHAPTER 1162
MONTHLY MEETING MARCH 25, 2014

The March meeting of NARFE Chapter 1162 was called to order at 
12:00 noon at Pegah’s Restaurant by President Louise Lloyd.

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Frank McGough.

President Lloyd welcomed everyone in attendance.  

Copies of the February 25th meeting minutes that were approved by
the minutes approving committee were provided on the sign in 
table.  As members signed in, they also could pick up the agenda 
handout containing some of the committee reports. 

Treasurer’s Report – Treasurer, Mary Haswell, reported a balance 
on hand of $7,383.75.  The report will be filed for audit.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Legislative: President Louise Lloyd told us about a bill that was
introduced to base annuity increases on CPI-E or CPI for the 
elderly.  See Louis Bornman’s detailed report in the agenda 
handout. 

Membership: John Catlin will not be able to take on as many 
membership responsibilities as he had hoped since he will be 
moving to a Lawrence office.  He can make some phone calls each 
month, but he won’t have time to send out the form letters. 
President Lloyd asked for assistance with this task. Sheryl 
Gulley indicated she would be able to assist with the letters 
starting in June. We must continue to recruit new members.  

Service Officer:  See Elizabeth Bornman’s detailed report in the 
agenda handout.

Alzheimer’s:  Judy Arnold will be our contact for the Live and 
Silent Alzheimer’s auction at the Kansas Federation convention. 
She is accepting donations for the Silent Auction.  If you plan 
to attend the Convention, she will also need assistance in the 
booth.

June 21 will be the Alzheimer’s Day of Awareness.

PAC:  If you would like to make a donation to NARFE PAC, you can 
provide a check made out to NARFE PAC to President Lloyd or 1st 
VP Louis Bornman prior to April 24, 2014.  Contributions can only
be accepted from NARFE members.
 



Newsletter:  There are extra copies of the newsletter on the sign
in table if you did not receive one.  

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:

NARFE Federation: The annual NARFE Federation Convention is April
27th-April 29th in Manhattan, KS at the Four Points.  If you are 
interested in attending, Ginny Glauser has the registration 
forms.  Let Louise Lloyd know if you plan to attend.

Alzheimer’s Collection:  Judy Arnold collected $17.00 in “Loose 
Change” for Alzheimer’s.

NEW BUSINESS:

The board has been trying to find alternate meeting locations for
our monthly meetings.  Ginny Glauser and Louise Lloyd visited the
American Legion this past Thursday to look over the facility and 
talk to the manager.  We could purchase coffee for about $6.00 a 
pot and bring in our own snacks.  They have Taco Tuesdays 
starting at 1:00 pm (1 taco $1.25, $2.25 for two tacos) so you 
could eat prior to the meeting.  The bar is open for those who 
would like a drink.  This might be an appropriate meeting 
location for our May meeting since we will have a speaker from 
the WWI Museum.  Those attending seemed to support trying the 
location for the May meeting, so President Lloyd planned to 
proceed to make arrangements for the May meeting.

On February 24 The Future of NARFE Committee completed its 
report.  The report is posted on the NARFE HQ website so all 
NARFE members can be informed of the committee’s findings and 
recommendations.

Announcements:  The next meeting is April 22 at 1:30 pm at the 
Overland Park Lutheran Church.

Hospitality Reminder:  Refreshments/snacks for the April meeting 
to be provided by John Catlin, Bruce Smith and Don Faidley.

Program:  Judy Arnold introduced our speaker Ron Garrett the 
Health Administration Section Chief from the Kansas City VA 
Medical Center.  Ron provided information and answered questions 
about some of the health-related benefits available for veterans.
  

Respectfully Submitted by Secretary

Ginny Glauser


